CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING
PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF MEETING
APRIL 5, 2016
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield. Members present were Rita Selby, Jim O’Leary, Jim McLellan, Donna Bosworth, Deacon Bill Schofield and Walter Richardson.
The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.  Deacon Schofield made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.
1) CHOIR
Father Lemlin commended the choir for doing a great job during Easter week.  The choir may be gaining a new member.  The choir will work until Pentecost and then will be off for the summer.
2) GRANDMA’S ATTIC
Rita Selby reported that all is going well.  There will be a meeting with Father Lemlin on April 19th.
3) SCOUTS
Jim McLellan reported that there will be an eagle court at the end of the month and a spaghetti supper on April 10th.  
4)  MAY BREAKFAST
Donna Bosworth reported that the dates for the pre work will be going into the church bulletin.  The donations have been lined up.
5) BAPTISM
Father Lemlin reported that four baptisms are coming up.  Two will take place in June and two in July.  Deacon Schofield will work on setting them up.
6) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin advised the committee that faith formation for students will be coming to an end until next September.  Confirmation will take place at Our Lady of Good Counsel Church at 4 p.m. on Saturday April 9th.  Bible study is ongoing.  The pastor from Emmanuel Lutheran church has contacted us with an idea of jointly going over the apostolic exhortation by Pope Francis on the environment.
7) MAINTENANCE
Father Lemlin reported that Steve had completed the flooring in the former upstairs kitchen area in the parish center.
8)  CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Jim O’Leary reported that there is only one pledge with a balance of $750 to collect.  When that comes in the campaign will be completed with donations of approximately $338,000.
9) FINANCES
Father Lemlin advised the committee that collections are averaging $3500-$3600 per weekend.  We are closing in on the goal for the Catholic Charity Appeal with about $1000 needed to complete the goal.
10) REGIONAL COMMITTEE
Father Lemlin reported that the next meeting is April 6th.  The meeting will be for further education and study.  After that we will be closer to examining configuration for parishes.  Once there are proposals Father Lemlin will seek input from the Parish Advisory Committee and from parish members.  This will be a 3-5 year process.
11) CHAIR LIFT
Father Lemlin advised the committee that users cannot get up and down three times to use the lift as it is presently installed.  The chairs cannot be used on a curved rail.  Max Girouard is willing to intervene with Freedom Lifts to see if the situation can be remediated.
12) AIR CONDITIONING
Father Lemlin reported that there had been two meetings with the climate control company.  We are now waiting for an idea as to the cost.  Ten units will be needed for the main body of the church.  Also units would be needed for the choir, sacristy, and cry room.  The project will need to go out to bid.  If it is under $100,000 it will not have to go before the diocese review board.  Also there will be an expense of an electrician.
The next meeting will be May 3rd.
There being no further business Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.
